
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 

House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony 

on House Bill 248. 

  

My name is Rochelle and I am mom and Pharmacist and the reason I support House 

Bill 248 is because my private health information is just that, Private. No one has the 

right to force me to put something in my body that I don’t want just so I can travel, shop, 

leave my house or my kids, to attend school.  Whenever there is a risk there must be a 

choice and especially with this vaccine that has no long term studies.  We’re already 

seeing more deaths and injuries with this one vaccine than we’ve seen with all other 

vaccines currently on the market in all the years they’ve been available and no one is 

looking into it.  There needs to be more accountability and less intrusion on our rights. 

  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 

urgency of House Bill 248. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

Rochelle Walters 
 


